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New Safety Recall Advanced Communication – Y94 
 
FCA US LLC (FCA US) has announced a safety recall on certain 2021 Model Year (JL) 
Jeep® Wrangler PHEV vehicles.  
 
REASON FOR THIS SAFETY RECALL 
After reaching 13,342 miles the odometers of these vehicles will no longer display the 
magnitude of its sensed characteristic (mileage).  The vehicle operator will notice that 
the odometer value is not displayed.  If this warning is not heeded, a missing odometer 
reading may lead to missed or delayed critical vehicle maintenance. Potential failed 
components, due to a lack of maintenance, may lead to a vehicle crash without prior 
warning. 
 
Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard ("FMVSS") 571.101, Controls and Displays, 
Section 4, defines the odometer as an indicator that must display the magnitude of its 
sensed characteristic, which is defined under Safety Act 49 USC 32702 Definitions, as 
the distance driven. 
 
SERVICE ACTION 
FCA US will conduct a voluntary safety recall on all affected vehicles to update the IPC 
software on vehicles with less than 13,342 miles (21,473 kilometers). FCA US will 
replace the IPC on vehicles in which the mileage is not displayed.  The remedy for this 
condition is not currently available.  Dealers will be notified of the launch of this safety 
recall by way of established communication methods.  This recall is estimated to launch 
in 4th Quarter of 2021.  
 
We ask that you please take the time to ensure that your personnel are aware of this 
communication and are prepared to execute a customer friendly process for inquiries 
regarding involved vehicles. 
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